Second Vice President Report.
Presented for meeting August 5, 2011

This year has not been as active a year for the New Dancer Funding Applications, although along with the New Dancer funding the committee has approved a Grant this year as well.

Two separate clubs have benefited from these awards. In October 2010 The Swinging Singles were approved for New Dancer Funding and in April 2011 Town and Country Dancers received approval for funding.

In May 2011 with the help of this committee UVICTA was send a grant cheque for \$500.00.

Thank you to the rest of the committee for help this year with these applications.

The following is a list of changes I would like to see made in the Application and Guidelines. These are not only my recommendations but suggestions that have come from other committee member and other Executive members.

Guidelines #4 be changed from 8 weeks to read 16 Hours.

Addition to Guidelines: Should the parent club sponsor both a New Dancer Square Dancer class and a New Dancer Round Dancer class on separate nights that at least 70% of the dancers be different dancers.

Application addition: Under Your Financial Revenue - Should there be a shortfall of more than \$250.00 for the New Dancers classes what means will the Club use to recoup the remaining shortfall or is the club in the financial position to absorb the shortfall?

Lastly, thank you for the opportunity to serve on the Board of Directors for the Federation in the position of Second Vice President for yet another year, this has been a great learning opportunity for me.

Respectfully submitted Peggy-Jo Zettl Second Vice President